
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING

 MONDAY, JULY 8TH, 2013


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, July 8th, 2013 in order to hold a scheduled public hearing for a moratorium waiver request.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – absent (but would arrive later)




Joseph Norton – absent




Thomas Dewhirst – present




Mark D’Agostino – present

PUBLIC HEARING: 

MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST FROM THE MILLBROOK SCHOOL TO CONSTRUCT A NEW GIRLS’ DORMITORY


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to close the Special Meeting and enter into the Public Hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – absent; Councilman Joseph Norton – absent; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes. 


A brief presentation was made regarding the proposed construction of this new dormitory.  No comments were heard.


A motion to close the Public Hearing was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – absent; Councilman Joseph Norton – absent; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes. 

1. MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST VOTE: A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve Millbrook School’s moratorium waiver request to build their new girls’ dormitory.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Joseph Norton – absent; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


A motion to adjourn this Special Meeting at approximately 7:35 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Joseph Norton – absent; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


The Town Board then continued with their workshop agenda, which included a presentation by Chris Barclay from the County’s Office of Central and Information Services.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


